TOWN OF GREENVILLE

JULY MEETING AGENDA

Meeting Date: Tues. JULY 13th, 1999 at 7:30 PM.

- I. MINUTES OF JUNE MEETING Read Outloud
 Post Minutes and Financial Report On Bulletin Board
- II. LEGAL MATTERS (JEF FIFER)
 - A) General.
- PUBLIC MATTERS COMING BEFORE THE BOARD (To be put on the agenda, contact Town Hall at 923-9821 at least 10 days prior to the Town Board Meeting.)
 - A) Info on a DAY CARE.
- IV. COMMITTEE REPORTS
 - A) STREETS (Ray Gibson & Mike Receveur)
 - 1. Update on street repair.
 - B) MARSHALL (David Moore)
 - 1. Misc.
 - C) PUBLIC RELATIONS (Ray Gibson)
 - 1. Misc.
 - 2. Greenville Festival update.
 - D) FINACE) Jack Sprigler)
 - 1. Misc.
 - E) WATER BUSINESS.
 - 1. Misc.
 - V . CLAIMS FOR TOWN/ UTILIT
 - VI. ADJOURNMENT:

Copied to: All board members, Legal Council, Town Hall, Clerk Treasurer, Town Marshall Faxed to: Marg Grigsby-Banner Gazette 967-3194, Ben Hershberg- Courier Journal 949-4041. Curt Vinson- Tribune

MINUTES OF TOWN COUNCIL MEETING, July 13, 1999.

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Council was called to order by Council President Ted Miller at 7;30 p.m.

Call of the Roll- Council members David Matthews, Ray Gibson and Mike Receveur was present.Clerk Treasurer Jack Sprigler was absent - Janice Gibson acted as Clerk of the Council in the Clerk Treasurers' absence.

Also attending was Gary Getrost, Utility Superintendent, Nicole Phillips (Fifer Law Office), Vic Wise and Danny Bodner.

Wise and Bodner approached the Council concerning the establishment of a Day Care facility in the Town which is to be located on U.S. 150. The Council adivsed them the Town does not have zoning for such endeavor but any building(s) which may be built must meet the Town building ordinances restricting set-back and side property lines. Also since the property is situated along U.S. 150 any renovation must be cleared through the State.

Council approved training for Utility Operator William D. Cummins but stipulated all books and materials received by Cummins for the course will be returned to the Utility should he leave his employment as prescribed by the Superintendent.

Council President Ted Miller introduced Ordinance 1999-T-04 titled "Ordinance of Annexation". Members Mike Receveur and David Matthews motioned for acceptance. By a vote of 4-0 the Council accepted Ordinance 1999-T-04. On Call of the Roll Council members Mike Receveur, David Matthews, and Ray Gibson voted 'Aye". President Miller then noted Ordinance 1999-T-04 duly adopted by the Town of Greenville with an effective date of January 2, 2000.

Council, by a Vote of 4-0, approved thirty-five (35) water meters for Wind Dance Subdivision. Council directed the Utility send a letter to Wind Dance advising them of Council action, as has been done in the past.

The Utility Superintendent advised the Council of water service and easements for the Koerber development on Smith Road. The Superintendent advised the Council he will check further and advise the Council accordingly.

Council approved (4-0) claims for the Town and Utility.

No further business coming before the Council the meeting was adjourned (4-0).

Council approved the hiring of Was Getrast (Student) @ 7.00/hr. Will work full time within parameters of Student Employment Rules, (3-0)

Milvoter of Jone meeting Approved (3-0) with Charges notes

Ted Miller, Council President

ATTEST:

Jack Sprigler, Clerk Treasurer